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WITH GOD
END OF SUMMER TERM  2020 HEADTEACHER’S NEWSLETTER
INTRODUCTION
As we approach the end of this very challenging school year, I hope you and your families remain safe and well, despite the continuing restrictions. Although our usual events have not taken place this term, I wanted to keep you up to date with the current situation and school life. Additional information is on our website and Twitter account. We currently have key worker children, Y6 and R class back in school. From 6th July we will welcome back Y1. It is good to see school slowly re-open, even if it still feels and looks so different.  
SEPTEMBER

Our aspiration for September is to welcome back all year groups from the start of term. This plan is, however, subject to any further directions we receive from Salford LA and the Department of Education (DFE). Please note the first day back for children from Rec to Year 6 will be Monday 7th September. This will enable us to prepare the school building for the large increase in numbers and to implement any further changes or instructions we are given from the DFE during the August break.
Reception Class

For the first two weeks of the new term, Reception class will attend part time, either in the mornings or afternoons. They will not stay for lunch during this period. This is for the benefit of the children who have not been in school since March. It will enable them to get used to their new classroom and teachers. Reception class will return full time from 21st September.
Staffing

The allocation of teachers to classes for September is below.

Nursery: Miss D Smith

Reception: Miss K Storey

Year 1: Miss E Jackson

Year 2: Mrs J Dalton (Mr Halstead on Fridays)

Year 3: Miss B Jones

Year 4: Mrs G Blower

Year 5: Mrs K Bush (Mr Halstead on Mondays)

Year 6 Rowan: Mrs E Hodgkinson

Year 6 Maple: Mrs R Fortune (Tue/Thur/ Fri) Mrs H Hall (Mon/Wed)
NB: Y6 parents will be informed which class their child has been allocated to.

Summer Food Vouchers
Those children who are eligible for free school meals will receive vouchers.  You will receive £90 per child to cover the 6 week holiday period.  The voucher does not have to be spent in full, in one transaction.  To check how much is left on the eGift card, you can the supermarket’s customer service team when in store.
STAFFING

We are sadly saying goodbye to two of our teachers this term. Miss Chohan has been covering Miss Storey’s maternity leave in Reception class and has been absolutely fantastic!  I know all our staff and parents will be sorry to see her go. The good news is that Miss Chohan has a new teaching position in one of our cluster schools, Boothstown Methodist Primary School- they are very lucky to be getting her! Also, after ten years of teaching at St Andrew’s, Mrs Gomm is leaving to spend more time with her little boy and family. Mrs Gomm has taught in EYFS, KS1 and KS2 during her time here and I would like to thank her personally for all her hard work, good humour and support on behalf of our children and families. In other happy news, one of our teaching assistants, Miss Gordon, is expecting her third child in September so will commence her maternity leave shortly.
GOVERNORS

I wanted to share with you the sad news that Les Edge, who was a governor here for many years, passed away last month. Les was totally committed to ensuring the children at St Andrew’s got the best deal possible and was unfailingly loving and supportive of the school until he stepped down earlier this year due to ill health. For many years, Les accompanied the children to the swimming baths and led collective worship in school. He was a genuinely lovely man and he will be very much missed.
ANNUAL REPORTS
You will still receive a written report from your child’s class teacher on Friday 3rd July. This will be slightly different to normal, as it will not contain detailed reference to your child’s pupil performance against national curriculum programmes of study. It will, however, show where your child’s attainment was at the end of March and clear targets for when they return to school. 

FINALLY
I want to reiterate how incredibly grateful and reassured staff have been by your patience, understanding and collaboration during the last months. We feel very much that you have trusted us to make the safest decisions for your children and we understand how difficult this must have been for you and your families. We are all so excited to plan for the children’s return in September and we can’t wait to see you all then. 
God bless.
Mrs. A. Barker
Headteacher
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